S/Sgt. Elon Torrence, Chico Army Air Field, Chico, California.

Dear Elon:

Thank you for the copy of The Flyer and your very good letter of the 7th instant. I have had letters from several of the boys who have seen Hank Luisetti and Jim Pollard play in San Francisco. My son-in-law and daughter at Palo Alto also wrote me that they saw them. Those boys really draw a crowd wherever they play.

Thomks for your kind words regarding the Kansas team this year. We did the very level best we could but it was not good enough.

I am glad that you and Norval Kline enjoyed the Rebounds. If Norval should go to some other post and should he want a copy for himself, if he will write us we will be glad to put him on the mailing list. In the next Rebounds we will mention the fact that you piloted your team to a championship.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH